Election 2023 Related Information

o What is the date for the election?

o Venice Neighborhood Council, Region 11 should have their election on Sunday,
March 26, 2023, but that is subject to the Office of the City Clerk to provide a
detailed timeline for the NC elections since each NC Region is staggered.

o What is the timeline to become a candidate?

o Filing to become a candidate generally is 120 days before Election Day. So, if
Sunday, March 26, 2023 is the Venice NC Election Date, then 120 days before
that date should be Saturday, November 26, 2022. But please check with the
Elections Administrator from the Office of the City Clerk since they will have a
more accurate and detailed timeline for the NC elections.

e Will this be an in-person voting affair or will there be VBM (vote by mail)?

o The Neighborhood Council elections will be in-person polling places, and the
option to vote by mail for every NC.

o Will the LA City Clerk provide all registered voters a ballot or will they need to
apply for one?

o That is a great question that can be addressed by the City Clerk's Election
Administrator for Venice NC, which can be found in the following link:

= https://clerk.lacity.org/sites/g/files/wph1491/files/2022-
06/2023 List of Election Administrator_per NC.pdf

e  When will the terms of the current officers expire?
o Venice Neighborhood Council Board Member Term Expiration is 2023, since the
whole Board is up for election.

For more detailed information or further clarification about the NC elections I would recommend
reaching out to the Office of the City Clerk since they will be managing the Neighborhood
Council elections. Please visit the City Clerk’s Election Division website at
clerk.lacity.org/elections or call their office at (213) 978-0444 or toll free at (888) 873-1000.

Election Division

C. Erwin Piper Technical Center
555 Ramirez Street, Space 300

Los Angeles, CA 90012

Email: clerk.electionsnc@lacity.org

Again, thank you for your patience on this matter and I hope these answers were able to address
a majority of your questions.

Sincerely,

Freddy Cupen-Ames, Neighborhood Empowerment Advocate



